
 

Tonight:  HAT DAY, for members and partners, with prizes. 
100% of the money raised during Hat Day campaign goes directly to research helping the one in five 

Australians affected by depression, anxiety, schizophrenia and many other illnesses. 
Fellowship: Issa Shalhoub 

 

 
FUTURE PROGRAMS:   
 
15 Oct; TBA 
Fellowship; Tim Trescowthick 
Introduction; Tony Fondacaro 
Vote of Thanks; Wayne Fry 
22 Oct; Michael Austin – Drawn 2 Water  
Fellowship; Ross Wade 
Introduction; John Hozack   
Vote of Thanks; Anne-Maree Kitchener 
29 Oct; Youth Hub visit 

$30 BBQ dinner and BYOG 
 

November is Rotary’s Foundation Month 
4 Nov; Melbourne Cup Charity Sweep, at Mollymook 
Bowling Club   
5 Nov; No Meeting  12 Nov; TBA   
19 Nov; Altar Bar, 6 course degustation, $70 for meal or $100 for meal and wine. 

Guest Speaker; Jan Bradshaw; Swimming Champion Success in Senior years   
26 Nov; Club Assembly. 
 
December is Rotary’s Disease Prevention and Treatment Plan 
3 Dec; AGM    
10 Dec; Trivia Night; members, partners, friends and other Service Clubs?  
17 Dec; Christmas Dinner, DLC  
24 Dec; No Meeting 31 Dec; No Meeting 
 

 
 
 
 

Meeting’s report; 2 October 2024 
 

Vice President Wayne Fry chaired the meeting, welcomed members and guests Deidre Tome, RC of Wagga Wagga Sunrise 
and P. Phillip Tome, RC of Wagga Wagga Kooringal. 

Secretary Issa Shalhoub thanked Yvonne Young for taking last week’s meeting’s notes. 

Treasurer Bernard Jones said that the BOF account at Horizon Bank has been transferred to Maria Lavalle and her committee. 

Vocational Service Director Craig Saunders confirmed the TAFE lunch on Wednesday 13 November, $35 for antipasto, main 
meal and wine or beer or soft drink. 

Also, the Altar Bar dinner $70 for 6 degustation courses, or $100 with selected wine. 
Charity Sweep Night at the Mollymook Bowling Club, Melbourne Cup Eve, $5, $10, $20 sweeps, 40% of profit will go to 
our club, members to help selling tickets. 
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 October is Rotary’s Economic and Community Development Month  

Club’s Calendar 
16 Oct Wed Driver Ed Ulladulla Sport Park, BBQ 
17 Oct Thurs Driver Ed Marulan 
19 Oct Sat Bunnings BBQ 
23 Oct Wed Driver Ed Ulladulla Sport Park, BBQ 
24 Oct Thurs  Driver Ed Marulan 
24 Oct Thurs World Polio Day 
25 Oct Friday Charity Golf Day, Family of League 

25-27 Oct Sat-Sun District Conference, Mittagong 
31 Oct Thur Halloween Night at DLC 
10 Nov Sun Charity Poker Run 

15-17 Nov  RYPEN 
16 Nov Sat Bunnings BBQ 
26 Nov Tues Park Care BBQ 11 to 2pm 

1 Dec Sun Bunnings BBQ 
5 Apr Sat BOF Princess Ball at DLC 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Louise Garrett 0432 091 991 loumgarr@gmail.com  
by NOON ON MONDAY.  

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras. 
 

Birthdays; 11 Oct;  
Denise Fors, 14 Oct; Anne Brown. 

Anniversaries;  
none this week. 

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or does not wish to do it, 
PLEASE arrange a replacement and let the Bulletin editor know. 

 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:loumgarr@gmail.com


Community Service Director Geoff Johns said that numbers are limited for the TAFE Lunch. 
 Geoff is thinking of printing a Rotary club card with a QR code, to give away to interested people. 
 Geoff asked members to spread the word about Lids For Kids. 

Park Care Christmas BBQ 26 November, 11 to 2:00pm. 
DG will not back our money raising idea with other clubs in the district, but we are free to contact all district’s clubs and 
prepare an article to appear in the district’s newsletter or the website. 

Youth Director Yvonne Young said the RYLA camp will cost $1,700 per participant. 
 Thank you to Geoff Johns and Craig Saunders for organising the TAFE lunch. 
 Nominations are open for RYPEN, an excellent weekend, do you any students? 
 Max Monahan has received the NYSF fees. 

Club Service Director Tony Fondacaro gave his report. 

Almoner Bill Harris said that President Ed Zonneveldt is thanking all the members who asked about him, Elaine Matthews 
was in hospital, Liz Fondacaro is receiving treatment. 

Phil brown thanked all the helpers with the Lighthouse working bee, Wayne Fry, Guy Porter, Yvonne Young, Dale Wilford, 
Jeff Franklin and Phil Brown.  They planted 400 plants. 

 Stage 2 plans were submitted; BBQ tables, toilet block and increase parking places. 
 Will need a working bee to install the binoculars and we received the approval from Lifeline regarding the signage, 

Deidre Tome our guest speaker was introduced by Guy Porter and thanked by Bernard Jones. Deidre spoke on the Rotary 
Peace initiative, Peace Begins with Me + You, to make a difference to ourselves, with others and across the world. 
Portable Peace Pole was displayed at the meeting. 
Rotary Peace Credo; respect the life and dignity of every person, reject violence, resolve conflict, reconcile differences and 
rejoice in diversity of every person. 
Deidre spoke on the Four Way test, Rotary’s Mission Statement and the Golden Rule; ‘Treat others the way you want to be 
treated’. With Peace of mind, body and spirit, there can be peace in our home, peace in our local community, and peace in our 
world. Community Peace, working to make change at the grassroots level by taking action to address the underlying causes of 
poverty, conflict, discrimination, ethnic... A very inspirational and timely address, thank you Deidre. 

  

  
Lucky Door Prize; Tony Fondacaro.  Raffle winner; Phil Brown. 
  

End of Report. 


